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The first meeting of the Sector Reference Group was held on 10 September. Discussion included 
an update on the progress of the review, and the ways of working for the group. The review team 
will come back to them with a forward meeting schedule.  

The review team is focusing on developing advice to support the Joint Ministers meeting on 24 
September. The briefing for this meeting will include an outline of the initial issues raised, 
preliminary economic analysis, and proposed criteria to be used for assessing options, in 
addition to seeking decisions on the approach to Cabinet decisions. The draft briefing is being 
consulted with agencies this week and discussed by the Senior Officials Advisory Group next 
week.   

Contact: Peter Clark, Agricultural and Horticultural Products Review Lead.  Ph.  

Early Childhood Education Regulatory Review  
For information 

The Ministry has been replanning the remaining phases of the Review. Due to the significant 
volume and detailed nature of submissions that we received through our public engagement 
process, we will be seeking an extension of timelines and have sought your approval through a 
separate briefing. 

 We are also planning what interim products could be useful for keeping Ministers and 
stakeholders updated, and will develop a communications plan for engaging with the different 
stakeholders through the analysis and report-writing phase. 

Contact: David Wansbrough, Sector Reviews Lead.  Ph.  and  
Justine Fitzmaurice, Project Manager – Reviews, Ph. 

Long-term insights briefing 
For information 

Under the Public Service Act 2020, every public service department must produce (or contribute 
to) a long-term insights briefing every three years. These briefings are prepared independently of 
Ministers and support agencies to meet their stewardship obligations.  

The purpose of the briefings is to make publicly available information about medium and long-
term trends, risks and opportunities that affect or may affect New Zealand. Agencies are required 
to consult the public on the topics to be covered in the briefing and a draft of the briefing once it is 
prepared. 

For our first long-term insights briefing, the Ministry has decided to collaborate with the Public 
Service Commission rather than authoring an independent briefing. The Commission is about to 
release a short consultation document seeking public views on the best topic. We expect this to 
go live in the next fortnight. The topics suggested for consideration are: 

• Future of the public service workforce 

• Future of public service integrity 

• Future of public service organisations 
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We can see a clear regulatory lens on each of these topics, so have worked with the Commission 
to ensure that the consultation document reflects this. Once we receive feedback and the topic 
has been finalised, we will commence work on the briefing itself, which will be published in mid-
2025. 

Contact: Andrew Royle, Policy Lead, Ph.  
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Draft Cabinet paper consultations 
Draft Cabinet papers that we have been consulted on will appear here. Our intent is to leave papers on this table for your reference until we are confident 
they have been discussed at Cabinet, after which they will be removed. Items previously reported on are shaded grey. 

Contact: Andrew Royle, Policy Lead.  Ph.   s9(2)(a)
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